[image: image1.png]



United States Department of Agriculture
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Mr. Alex Belano






December 16, 2008
Assistant Branch Chief

CIAO, PPQ, APHIS

4700 River Rd., Unit 140

Riverdale, MD 20737-1231

Hi Alex:
This letter is in regards to the Proposed Rule published in the Federal Register on November 7, 2008 concerning the importation of longan from Taiwan. The Hawaii Tropical Fruit Growers Association asked that I review the longan proposal and particularly comment on the condition prohibiting the importation into or distribution of fruit in the State of Florida. It is proposed that Taiwan longan would be prohibited entry into Florida due to the risk of introducing the litchi rust mite, Aceria litchi (Keiffer) (Acari: Eriophyidae). Naturally, Hawaii farmers would like a similar statement for the State of Hawaii since we are producers of longan and would like to avoid any possibility of the introduction of new arthropod or disease pests. However, the litchi rust mite is established and thriving on litchi in Hawaii and therefore not an actionable pest for the state.
The premise is that longan is a host for litchi rust mite, and because this mite is difficult to detect during routine inspection, the mite might inadvertently be introduced. Actually, litchi rust mite only attacks litchi (syn. lychee) and is not a pest of longan at all. Two other eriophyid mites, Aceria longana and Aceria dimocarpi, are known to attack longan and show similar symptoms (erinea, plant stunting, malformation of infested plant parts, etc.) to litchi rust mite. Hence, litchi rust mite should not be used to limit exports of longan anywhere. I know first hand about litchi rust mite as the litchi trees on my farm are all infested and symptomatic, whereas my longan trees grown intermixed show no signs of infestation and never have. The best reference on the subject is:

Waite, GK, Hwang, JS. 2002. Pest of litchi and longan. pp. 331-359, In Tropical Fruit Pests and Pollinators: Biology, Economic Importance, natural Enemies and Control. Eds JE pena, JL Sharp, and M. Wysoki. CABI Publishing, CAB International, Wallingford, UK.
Sincerely,

Peter A. Follett

Research Entomologist
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